ISRP Comment/Question: The authors need to develop quantifiable biologically measurable objectives, without which one cannot evaluate whether the work achieves its goals. 

Response: The project sponsors are currently working with other entities (Southern Idaho NRCS, Warm Springs Tribes, US Forest Service) that are doing spring development/enhancement projects to determine a biological approach to evaluating the success of the work.  At the present time, the project sponsor is evaluating the success in growth of vegetation in the exclosure, water flows out of the spring head, and water flows in the streams adjacent to springs.  Also to be included will be some HEP procedures in the exclosures to determine suitable habitat available for our numerous wildlife species.

ISRP comment: More detail is needed on how sites will be evaluated and the standards for success.

Response: Currently sites are selected with the assistance of the Shoshone-Paiute Livestock Association.  Also, sites are selected on the basis of “protect the best” first.  Springs that are in current good working condition are protected.  Once these sites are complete, rehabilitation on other springs that will take more intensive work can begin.  These sites are selected with priority to the springs that are in pristine condition first, and degraded sites secondly.  Also, as discussed in the proposal, springs that are in good condition and have constant all year flows of water are prioritized.  These sites are high priority for the Tribes as well as the cattlemen.  Another part of the project is the biological sampling of the streams and reservoirs.  This work is done according to EPA field sampling protocols and is consistent with what others are doing in order to complete Unified Watershed Assessments.   
